Vassar Township Board of Electors Annual Meeting June 25, 2022

Call to Order: 11:02 AM

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America.

Roll Call: John Stack- present

Tom Borcherding- present

Ben Partridge- present

Bruce Foether- present

Deborah Pounds- present

Janice Zawol- present

Russ Fall- present

State of the Township Address given by Bruce Foether.

Bruce thanked everyone that participated for Park Pride Day and a huge thank you to the Gleaners Group. Thank you to everyone that worked the Tire Collection. Always the same people. It will not happen next year. Thank you to Dave Phillips for being here for the dumpsters and to Bob Reil for fixing the parking lot afterwards and for using his backhoe to tamp down the trash so more could fit in.

Approval of June 26, 2021 minutes.

Motion to accept by Bruce Foether, Second by Janice Zawol to approve as written.

All in favor: (6) Ayes (0) Nays (!) Abstain

Motion Carried

New Business:

Russ Fall commented:

Thanks to the Board for making good decisions- helping defray garbage costs and how we want to add a second Deputy, increase road improvements and better signage for problem intersections. Also a new hall in needed for a variety of reasons. Safety for Elections, better parking space for residents and rental opportunities and storage is needed. Two bathrooms would be available for the park also.

Bruce Foether- Motion to accept all 4 Resolutions, second by Russ Fall.

All in favor: (6) Ayes (1) Nay

Motion Carried.

Bruce Foether said he would like to eliminate the Annual Meeting. Ben Partridge said he likes it and we should keep it.

Public Comment: 3 minutes

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn at 11:43 by Bruce Foether, second by Tom Borcherding.

All in Favor: (7) Ayes (0) Nays

Motion Carried.

Township Clerk Deborah Pounds

Township Supervisor Bruce Foether